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Dear County Family,
 
While the past few weeks have been filled with many COVID-19 emergency challenges and this
particular week was especially difficult, I am proud of the work we have done together to serve and
support our fellow employees, the Board of Supervisors, our various elected leaders and the entire
community of Orange County.  I truly appreciate your hard work and dedication. 
 
Please see attached for Governor Newsom’s latest Order from last night.  Please take a few minutes
and read the Order.  The Order communicates that workers in all businesses sectors throughout the
State of California stay at home/work from home.  The exceptions are in 16 different categories; link:
https://www.cisa.gov/critical-infrastructure-sectors including government operations.   The Order
purposely excluded local government because it is critical that County government be able to
continue to provide essential services.   It is fortunate that over the past week many steps had
already been taken to reduce the number of employees reporting to work and transitioning to
telecommuting.  Each department is continually evaluating which employees are critical to working
from County facilities or field locations and trying to increase the number that can telecommute. 
This will continue to be a decision that each department will make to ensure we balance the
provision of vital services with the latest Order and the goal of having employees stay home.
 
Yesterday we sent out Version 2 of the Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) list.  It now includes 35 of
the most common questions with specific answers.  We hear that employees and supervisors have
found these communications helpful.  A new version will come out whenever needed.  Please know
that guidance given by the State and Federal agencies continues to change and evolve so fast that
our team is working hard to interpret the changes and apply them to our organization.  Our interest
is to understand the changes and communicate then to all of you as soon as possible.  As we adapt
to future changes and new questions develop, continue to communicate with your supervisor or HR
staff as needed.   Alternatively, employees may also send your questions to CEOCOM@ocgov.com
and we will respond to the questions as soon as possible.
 
Finally, I want to thank the many employees and our service partners that have staffed the
Emergency Operations Center (EOC) up at Loma Ridge this past week.  The group has responded to
hundreds of calls while working together to solve problems, secure resources and support the
broader response to the external Orange County community.  So many members of the County
family play an essential role in the critical public health and safety needs of our community and your
continued efforts are greatly appreciated.  Have a safe weekend.
 
Stay informed on COVID-19 by visiting our website at http://www.ochealthinfo.com.
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